Great Milton Parish Council

www.greatmilton.org.uk
c/o Joanna Botha, 01844 338150, clerk@greatmilton.org.uk
7 Kings Close, Worminghall, Aylesbury, Bucks, HP18 9JW


Minutes of the Meeting of Great Milton Parish Council held on Monday 17th October 2011 at 7.30pm in the Pavilion.
Present:

Cllrs. Stephen Harrod (Chair and District Councillor), Ian Bradley and Christine Pepperell. 
In Attendance:
Joanna Botha (Clerk)

David Turner (County Councillor)


PC Melanie Stafford


Two members of the public
101/11
Apologies for Absence

Councillors Peter Fewell and Doug Colley were both away.
102/11
Register of Interests for this Meeting


None
103/11
Minutes of the Previous Meeting 

It was resolved to approve the minutes of the previous meetings - the Planning Meeting held Monday 15th August 2011 and the Parish Council meeting held Monday 19th September 2011 - as a true and accurate record. 
104/11
Matters to Report
· PC Melanie Stafford from Chalgrove Neighbourhood Policing Team informed the meeting that a member of her team will now attend PC meetings regularly instead of the former Neighbourhood Action Groups and will send a report if unavailable in person. The purpose is to discuss any issues the police can assist with and they will plan a response. Recent issues have been the theft of catalytic converters and also the problems in Green Hitchings. She reported that a lot of work has been done with the residents there and it has quietened down. Have Your Say meetings will continue. They will aim to have the dates available for The Bulletin in advance.
· District Councillor Stephen Harrod (SH) reported that SODC has apologised for problems experienced by voters at the last election.

· County Councillor David Turner (DT) provided an update on the pond behind Oxen Piece. The work required has been agreed between all parties.

· DT reported on the PC’s request for funding from the small highways budget for the replacement bus shelter on London Road. OCC give grants for bus shelters but not to maintain or replace them. He will pass the name of the contact to the Clerk.

· DT reported that the Children’s Centre have secured funding for a combined centre with the youth centre in Wheatley and will be making a permanent move there.
· The Clerk reported that the resident at Weavers Cottage will be removing the dead cherry tree in her garden as soon as possible.
· The residents at Tallis House and Milton Lodge had been very helpful in their responses to the reported problems caused by their building works. 

· Jenks has been appointed to maintain the Silver Birch on the Common Land between the school and shop. The Clerk is in correspondence with the resident at Old Cottage who is not satisfied with the advice that has been given or the decision taken.

· The Clerk will start to look for a new village maintenance provider as the list of tasks has still not yet been completed.

· Colin Putt will assist the Reads at Rufty-Tufty House to fell the Christmas Tree and erect it for the village as a Christmas Tree.

· SH will contact all those involved with the Parish Plan to convene to plan the next steps and how these should be coordinated.
105/11
Correspondence and Public Discussion
A
A donation request from the Oxfordshire Repatriation Memorial Bell Appeal was considered. It was resolved that the PC, in accordance with its powers under sections 137 and 139 of the Local Government Act 1972, should donate £50; this expenditure being in the opinion of the PC, in the interests of the area or its inhabitants and benefitting them in a manner commensurate with the expenditure. 
B
A letter was circulated detailing training and study available to the Parish Clerk to work towards the Certificate in Local Council Administration (CiLCA).

C
A letter of thanks for the PC’s recent donation for prize-giving was circulated from Wheatley Park.

D
SODC is currently consulting on its Corporate Plan. The draft document can be viewed and comments made at www.southoxon.gov.uk/haveyoursay by 3rd January 2012.
 106/11
Planning Applications
A
Great Milton Parish Council considered that the following planning application should be APPROVED by SODC:
Plum Tree Cottage, Thame Road, Great Milton, OX44 7NU. P11/W1465. Alterations to garage. Demolish left hand wall and widen garage. Remove existing asbestos sheet roof and install new roof structure and tiled/felt roof. Replace existing concrete drive with gravel, including removing side shrub wall.

B
The following Planning Decisions from SODC were reviewed:

Le Manoir Aux Quat’Saisons, Church Road, Great Milton, OX44 7PD. P11/W1277 and P11W1240/LB (Listed Building Consent). Proposed canopy to Dovecot guest suite. (Granted)
Le Manoir Aux Quat’Saisons, Church Road, Great Milton, OX44 7PD. P11/W1285 and P11W1241/LB (Listed Building Consent). Proposed glazing to ground floor entrance tower to La Belle Epoque Suite. (Granted)

Parish Church of St. Mary the Virgin, Church Road, Great Milton, Oxford, OX44 7PD.  P11/W1198. Replace old seeping oil tank in churchyard with a new fully bunded oil tank, conforming to current statutory regulations inc. concrete base - and to replace oil feed line to boiler house - sunken into churchyard along outside line of footpath using 15mm oil lime encased in polypipe for protection. (Granted)
C
There were no outstanding planning matters to consider.
107/11
Improvements to the Green by Ardfield

The proposed new driveway will lead onto a classified road and is therefore subject to planning permission at a cost of £150. It was resolved that this expenditure could not be met by the Parish Council and the licence form for a dropped kerb be returned to the residents with a note asking them to keep the PC informed of their plans.





108/11
Winter Preparedness

Further ideas for storing the one tonne bag of salt offered free of charge by the County Council were considered following alternative suggestions by the Recreation Ground Committee. It was agreed to ask Bob Hutton whether it could be stored at Oxen Field and also to offer it to the school. If neither were possible it was resolved to turn the offer down as an accessible central location was considered to be unsuitable. SH will attend a snow day to look at the salt spreaders available. 
109/11
Great Milton Bus Shelters

There had been a mixed response to the consultation on bus shelters in Great Milton village. Due to the late distribution of the October Bulletin, it was agreed to wait until the November meeting before reviewing the responses and making a final decision. 
110/11
The Bulletin
A
The revised production arrangements for The Bulletin were clarified. David Undery is the Editor, a voluntary role. It involves overseeing content, organising contributions and editing the text. Jonathan Dudley manages the layout of the whole publication and its production on a freelance basis. He will add a £50 fee per issue to his usual production invoice for the layout services. The Clerk manages the booking and billing of advertising. It was resolved to approve these arrangements. 
B

The Clerk had asked the Parish Council to reconsider the charging policy for advertising not-for-profit events and activities both within and outside the parish, following comments from village groups which had not expected to be charged for full page posters. The production cost per page is £5.50-£6.00. The current policy is to offer a quarter page free of charge and other sizes at half rate. It was resolved that this policy be maintained and apply to all organisations and groups in order to keep The Bulletin financially sustainable. The Clerk will clarify this in a note in The Bulletin.
111/11
Facilities for Young people in Great Milton
DT reported earlier in the meeting that youth Chill Out funds are still available for up to £5,000 of match funding for revenue and capital items. The County Council Youth Service is no longer able to fund youth officers, but will “pump prime” a start-up fund towards the costs of a youth officer from the “Big Society” fund, but PC would need to apply for it (application form on OCC website-next deadline 30th November 2011).  This would then need to be maintained by the Parish. 


Two residents from Green Hitchings attended and contributed to a discussion about the feasibility of a youth club. Jane Wilks and Wendy Shearsby-Bateman are willing to make a start on this with the support of the PC and two other potential volunteers. The Clerk will put together a list of contacts for youth organisations which may be able to offer support and advice. 
112/11
Financial Resolutions
A
The Clerk informed the meeting that the external audit fee was twice that expected due to the Pavilion project payments taking the Parish Council into the next income / expenditure bracket for charges. BDO were not willing to revert to the usual fee, despite this being an extraordinary payment. The following cheques were therefore authorised for payment:

Joanna Botha. Salary (50% of September pay and October pay). £483.27

Joanna Botha. Bulletin advertising, October issue. £26.24 (3 hours x £8.747)



Joanna Botha. Expenses. £90.30

Jonathan Dudley. September and October Bulletins. £698.88


Thames Water Utilities. £17.53


Countrywide Grounds Maintenance. Recreation Ground Cut, Aug 31st. £90.00

BDO. External audit. £342.00

St. John Ambulance. Donation. £30.00


Oxfordshire Association for the Blind. Donation. £30.00


Oxfordshire Carers Forum. Donation. £30.00

Berinsfield Community Business. £234.00
B
A quarterly bank reconciliation and analysis of actual receipts/payments versus budget was reviewed and approved.
113/11

Any Other Business

The Clerk circulated information about Town and Parish Forum at the Council Offices on 22nd November and about the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee Beacons.

The meeting closed at 9.45pm.

The next meeting of Great Milton Parish Council will be Monday November 21st 2011 at 7.30pm in the Pavilion.


Signed:  ​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​________________________________________


Date:      ________________________________________
